Walter J. Burien, Jr.

P. O. Box 2112

St. Johns, Arizona 85936

Telephone: 480 229-1234 Cell    

October 20th 2004
Renaissance School

Saint Johns, Arizona 85936 

RE: Ten-day evaluation of John Joseph Burien (JJ)

Renaissance Staff:

JJ has now had ten days of kindergarten so far and you requested a review meeting at 2:30 PM on October 21st to discuss JJ’s progress.

JJ is very excited to attend your school. He looks forward to catching the bus every morning.

I bring forward what was stated in my letter to you of 10/07/04; “He is a smart boy, but is very much lacking in his speech development. In your school environment his speech should develop at a very quick rate. He is a very considerate and sensitive child. He shares well and strives to learn. Being very independent, his focus is weak on group activities at this time but should improve greatly as he becomes acclimated with this new environment he is now being exposed to.”

Kindergarten is the first step to higher education. The basics are enforced and developed for the next step, 1st grade. I was greatly concerned when your school tried to suspend JJ after two days. JJ’s involvement with your school is to benefit his development within the curriculum and contact with others of his age. JJ’s development, as would be for all other students attending your school will be from active participation and not from denial of the basic curriculum of kindergarten to him. I have seen good progress in JJ from the mere 10 days of his involvement. I look forward to being very impressed with his progress after 30 days, then 60 within the curve of his progression.

Being that your bus does not come close to where I live, I drive JJ fourteen miles in and back each day. That is 56 miles total for two round trips per day. My sole income is derived from trading one account. On October 8th, 11th, and 12th from not being present for over an hour at the opening of the markets I trade, unfortunately my account balance went from $11,000 to $1,400. I closed this account on the 12th and now my activities revolve around bringing and picking up JJ from school.

I have requested since the first day that I brought JJ to school if compensation was available for myself transporting JJ to the bus. I was told yes by Mr. Chavez on the first day and then after numerous inquirers, no reply has been returned. If driving compensation is not available to me since the 29th of September, please say so by return letter.

I look forward to being very pleased in my decision to enroll my son in your charter school due to the implied good environment you offer to each individual and unique child.

Truly Yours,
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Walter J. Burien, Jr.


CC: Mr. Chavez – Director Renaissance Schools                 RECIEVED AT 08:00 AM – 10/20/04 – Renaissance Charter School
